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2024-08-26 

TRAIL CLOSURES 

The Waterfront Trail, Whitby  

Please be aware that an upcoming waterfront trail closure is scheduled starting September 3, 2024- 

May 23, 2025 between Forbes Street leading east to the Whitby/Oshawa boundary within Intrepid 

Park allowing for the installation of a new pedestrian bridge, demolition of the existing bridge, 

waterfront trail improvements and replacement of the existing wood boardwalk which are significant 

improvements to Whitby’s Waterfront Trail system.  

A map of the affected trail route is identified in red is below.  

Unfortunately, the Town of Whitby has determined no safe cycle detour route is available during this 

construction period. 

 

 

 



 
Advocating for Safe Cycling Throughout Durham Region 

NEWS BULLETIN 
 
Website:  durhamsafecycling.ca 
Email:      info@durhamsafecycling.ca 
  
 

 

 

TransCanada Rail Trail – Uxbridge to Lindsay 

 

The Kawartha TransCanada Trail Association has advised the rail trail between Eldon Rd. and Taylor 

Rd. will be closed pending a structural inspection of the bridge at Mariposa.  

As such, they advise a cycle detour will be in place via Creswell Rd which is 400m to the south.  
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